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Annex No. V Document No. 24

US Note to Afghanistan, May 20

The Embassy of the United States Government refers to the
Royal Government of Afghanistan note of May 18 concerning the
forcing down of the American unarmed civilian aircraft on May 1
in the USSR and has the honor to state the following:

The United States Government notes with regret that the
Royal Government of Afghanistan has interpreted a certain ex parte
version of flight as unfriendly action by the United States Government.
The United States Government entertains and has entertained only
friendliest sentiments toward the Royal Government of Afghanistan
and has never taken a course of action in the contrary sense. It
is believed unnecessary to invite the attention of the Royal Govern-
ment of Afghanistan to the history of US-Afghan relations to
demonstrate the validity of this point.

With respect to the assurances desired by the Royal Govern-
ment of Afghanistan and without prejudice to the exception taken
by the United States Government to the charge of unfriendly action,
the attention of the Royal Government of Afghanistan is invited to
the public statement made on May 16, 1960 in Paris by President
Eisenhower with respect to such flights. Quite apart from the
route which this or any particular plane might have taken, the
President said: "In point of fact these flights were suspended
after the recent incident and are not to be resumed. "
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